A very successful meeting of the citizens was held at the bowling alley on last Monday evening, the purpose being to organize a base ball club A good crowd was in attendance and much interest manifested. Elmer Anderson was elected as president, J. B. Howard, manager, and A. E. Raebel, secretary and treasurer. Some good timber is available and it is expected that if all goes well McHenry will have a fast team this season. A petition is being circulated for the purpose of raising funds to support the organization and so far a neat sum has been subscribed to the fund. - McHenry Tribune.

Now in the time to alone